 MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Personnel Committee held at the Town Hall on Monday 14th November 2016.
PRESENT: 

Councillors: Anthony Parry (Mayor), Haydn Bateman, and Bryan Grew with the Town Clerk.
5.  
APOLOGIES 

There were apologies from Councillors Bob Gaffey and Geoff Collett.
6.
MINUTES
Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 8th June 2016 be received and approved as a correct record. 

7.
 INFORMATION ARISING
There was no information arising from the previous minutes.
8.
BUDGET 2017/18
The Committee considered the previously circulated information relating to the proposed staffing budget pressures for 2017/18.  The Town Clerk advised members that following the statutory introduction of automatic enrolment for workplace pensions, two members of staff from the Cemetery had opted out of the pension.  Whilst there is no need for a budget at present for employer contributions the Cemetery Committee have suggested that it would be prudent to set a lesser budget of £3,000 in case there were a change in personnel.  

In addition the Clerk advised members that she had allowed for a 1% increase in employer National Insurance contributions.

The Clerk also advised members that the National Joint Council for Local Government Services (NJC) had already reached agreement for new pay scales for 2017/18 which will see an additional 1% on existing salaries.  The Clerk advised that she has already allowed for this within the budget.


Resolved: It was resolved:

a) The Committee recommends that the Budget Committee include with the budget considerations for 2017/18 a 1% increase on salaries, 1% increase for National Insurance and a budget as per the schedule for employer pension contributions for those staff  who are currently not members of the LGPS.

9. 
EXCLUSION OF PUBLIC AND PRESS

As there were no members of the public and press present, it was agreed to consider the next item on the agenda.

10. 
STAFFING MATTERS

The Committee considered the previously circulated appraisals for all members of staff and noted their content.  

In addition the Committee considered the two reports presented relating to the review of salaries for three members of staff.  It was agreed to recommend the proposals within the reports to the Budget Committee.


Resolved:  It was resolved:

a) To note the appraisals for all members of staff;

b) To recommend that the Budget Committee include within the budget 
considerations for 2017/18 the relevant increments to the three salaries 
as details within the reports.
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